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	Dr. Ginarte-present
	Dr. Schultz-absent
	Dr. Krupinski-absent
	Dr. Cameron-absent

	Dr. Harris-absent
	Prof. Ivy-present
	Dr. Rollins-present
	Prof. Piro-absent

	Dr. Maetzke-present
	Prof. Ransford-present
	Dr. Angstrom-present
	Dr. Van Gaalen - absent

	Dr. Teed-absent
	Dr. Jett-present
	Prof. Calabrese-present
	Dr. Rath - absent



Members: OBOC Members: Gus Cameron, Brandon Jett, Mary Ellen Schultz, Anne Angstrom, David Piro, Debbie Teed, Don Ransford, Eric Ivy, Jason Calabrese, Joe Van Gaalen, Joycellen Rollins, Juan Ginarte, Monica Krupinski, Rebecca Harris, Sabine Maetzke, and Thomas Rath

Minutes from February 3, 2023
· Welcome back! 
Dr. Jett called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM and took attendance.  
· Updates on OBOC transition

Dr. Jett shared that an information item regarding the proposed transition from OBOC to “One Theme, One College” was shared at the last Faculty Senate meeting but had no response from the audience. He requested that any feedback received by committee members be forwarded to him.
· Updates from Dr. Wendy Chase
Dr. Chase shared that OBOC could now be housed under the Honors Program and Center for Undergraduate Research and Creativity, which would allow the initiative to receive financial support. She also shared that additional grant funding might be available through additional avenues, such as the Florida Humanities Council. She also reminded the committee of other faculty-driven, theme-based initiatives at FSW, such as the Education for a New Humanity program from 2010 among others. 
Dr. Jett pointed out that, with OBOC housed under the Honors Program, the committee would have additional support for grant writing and minutes. Dr. Chase also suggested funding advertisements to promote speakers. Dr. Jett suggested that a semester-long series of events could be promoted by Dr. Chase through Gulf Coast Live.
Dr. Maetzke expressed approval and gratitude for the suggestions. Dr. Rollins informed the group that the deans of the School of Business and School of Education supported the idea that each school could sponsor an event that demonstrates the theme’s relationship to the schools’ initiatives. With collaborative funding, schools would be unified in their support of the initiative.
· OBOC Speaker Series Events for Spring:
Michael Philips - January 26: Dr. Jett shared that there were approximately 30-40 students in attendance in person with an additional 25 in attendance on Zoom. Dr. Jett expressed concern that attendance was not higher. Dr. Rollins suggested that days and times be selected by the committee when possible. Dr. Angstrom suggested that the sensitivity of the topic might have prevented some from attending. Prof. Ivy and Dr. Maetze stated that fear might have been an influence; Dr. Maetzke thought attendance was pretty good, considering the topic. Prof. Ransford suggested that attendance at events might still be affected by personal hurricane recovery efforts. He also expressed concern that some may have about promoting topics that do not relate directly to course content.  
Entrepreneurship in SWFL on March 1, 11:30 – 1 PM: Dr. Jett asked about advertising the event to SLS courses. The event will be held both on the Lee Campus and on Zoom. Dr. Ginarte agreed to moderate the event.
Richard Blanco on March 23rd (Thursday) to be held from 6 – 7 PM. Dr. Jett shared that Dr. Brandi George will serve as moderator.
· Other Events:
Dr. Ginarte will host a book chat (to be featured in the BUCS Corner), Wednesday, March 22, 1 PM, on Zoom.
Prof. Calabrese and Prof. Ivy will facilitate the OBOC Multimedia Contest. Dr. Calabrese shared that the deadline is March 10. Prof. Ivy offered to post flyers. Dr. Rollins suggested including the information about the contest in the weekly email blast that goes out to students. Dr. Jett said he would send the information to Student Engagement. Dr. Maetzke offered to assist as a judge, if needed.
· Theme for next year
Updates on Survey: Dr. Jett shared a draft of the survey that Prof. Ransford created that will be distributed via Qualtrics. The committee offered suggestions for revising the first and last questions. Dr. Jett and Dr. Rollins suggested we use faculty meetings to promote theme selection, thereby keeping the survey short. The committee discussed where the survey’s first paragraph should be located – in the survey itself, in an email, or both. The committee agreed that the survey could go out on Friday and Monday collegewide with a deadline of March 1.
· Updates on going to School meetings from everyone who reached out to a dean: Dr. Rollins stated that she would be visiting the School of Business and Technology on Friday, February 10, at 1 PM. Dr. Rollins and Dr. Angstrom will promote the initiative in the School of Education meeting. Prof. Calabrese and Dr. Jett will promote the initiative in Arts, Humanities, and Social Sciences. Prof. Ransford will promote the initiative to Pure and Applied Sciences, and Dr. Jett will attend a nursing meeting on February 28.

· Other Business
Prof. Calabrese expressed appreciation for the discussion about the importance of committee members’ attendance and participation at OBOC events. He also discussed concern for how to increase attendance given the logistics of a multi-campus institution and workload expectations. Dr. Angstrom suggested we plan the Fall 2023 schedule of events in April. Dr. Maetzke expressed that events should be held on different campuses to encourage participation. Dr. Jett suggested that the committee should have continued conversation about how to support OBOC’s consistent presence as a college initiative and asked for committee members who attend school meetings to provide him with any feedback.
Dr. Jett adjourned the meeting at 11:15 AM.

